
PC Hiking Club Minutes 
 

February 17, 2025 
 

O;icers Present:  Tom Wick, Vice President, Carol Rice, Secretary, Mike Tansey, Treasurer 
 
Meeting called to Order:  7:00 pm;  Adjourned:  8:03 pm 
 
Members in attendance:  40 
 
Guest Speaker 
Rick Savage from the Transition Team gave a presentation on how the transition of the HOA 
from Robson to the homeowners is going and what is remaining to be done before 
ownership transfers on 1-1-27.   
 
Executive Committee Activities:  
January 2025 club meeting minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion to approve by 
Dennis Zigmunt, second by Ron Grove. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Previous Balance:       $3326.34 
Deposits:                                     $360.00 (club dues) 
Total Expenses:                         $266.49 
    Garmin subscription                $ 98.64 
    Prog Breakfast Hike                 $167.85 
Current Balance           $3419.85 
 
Club membership:  Current 149 
    New              34 
    Honorary   18 
    Regular       97 
 
Election Committee 
Tom Wick provided an update on the elections for President and Secretary.  Candidate for 
President is Neal Wring. Candidate for Secretary is Linda Schmillen.  Voting will take place 
at the March meeting. 
 
Safety Committee 
Barb Kripps brought up that we had two incidents on the trail in a week, both occurred after 
the break.  She wanted to remind everyone to be careful out on the trail. 
 
Jo Clipperton and Laurie Malatesta thanked the members that were on their hike and 
o;ered aid to them.  We are glad that both are recovering well.  
 



Statistics 
Ron Grove reported that 54% of last year rookies have returned to hike this season.   
Milestones reached since December meeting: 
 Doug Bieker – 2000 miles 
 Ruth Bindler – 3000 miles 
 Stacey Miller – 4000 miles 
 Dana Thomas – 6000  miles 
 Dennis Zigmunt – 7000 miles 
 Kris Raczkiewicz – 10,000 miles 
 
Congratulations to all! 
 
Event Committee 
Linda Schmillen wanted to remind everyone that the March meeting is a pot luck at the 
Oasis Pool.  Bring a desert or appetizer to share.  Bring your own drink, no glass please.   
There will be a 50/50 ra;le and Dana and Kay Thomas are donating gift baskets to be ra;led 
o;, so bring your money! 
 
Ruth Bindler reported that 25 people are currently signed up for the Boise Thompson event 
on March 1st. 
 
 
Next Meeting:  Monday, March 24th, at 4:00pm at the Oasis Pool.  Bring a desert or 
appetizer to share. 


